
 
 

RECREATION CENTERS OF SUN CITY, INC. 
Bowling Committee 

May 2, 2024 
 
The meeting was called to order by Co-Chair Connie Jo Richtmyre at 9:00am in the Lakeview 
Lanes Meeting Room.  
 
Present:   Co-Chair Connie Jo Richtmyre and Committee Members Darrel Larson, Bruce Lamb, 
Sharon McCauley, Roger Beebe, Mike Williams, George Edwards, Don Meyer, Jim Powell 
 
RCSC Staff:  Non-Golf Sr. Leader Mike Dirmyer 
 
Absent:  Chair Jim Rough 
 
Guests:  RCSC Board President Kat Fimmel 
 
Review/Amend Prior Meeting Summary:  Darrel Larson noted that the furnished prior meeting 
summary was not correct, changes were made without his knowledge. Changes with Mike 
Dirmyer's position plus two new bowling staff members.  The Summary from the April 4, 2024  
meeting stated that Don Myers title was Vice President of the Sun City Bowling Association 
(SCBA) which is incorrect,  Don Myers title is Treasurer of the SCBA.  The April 4, 2024 
Summary was accepted as amended. (Co-Chair Richtmyre reviewed the original April summary 
submitted by Darrel and noted it listed Don Meyers as Vice President, not as Treasurer of Sun City 
Bowling Association. Mike Dirmyer’s current title was changed by RCSC staff to reflect his 
current position as Non-Golf Sr. Leader.) 
 
Action Items:  None 
 
Mike Dirmyer, RCSC Non-Golf Sr. Leader:    
 
Summer leagues are beginning to hit the floor, leagues that have yet to begin are still being pro-
moted. 
 
The first weekend of the Sun City Open has been completed.  Bowling concludes this weekend for 
the event. 
 
The Summer No Tap series at Bell Lanes on the last Sunday of the month continues on May 26th.  
We are still running two squads, one at 9:00am and one at 1:00pm.  The 1:00pm squad is already 
full. 
 
This summer we are continuing our preventative maintenance program on the pinsetters.  This 
work will be completed throughout the summer.  Bowlers may notice a pair of lanes out of service 
each day, we will try not to affect members ability to bowl. 
 
Current bowling game pricing is $2.85 per game for members and $3.50 per game for guests.  
Mike Dirmyer is proposing raising members to $2.90 per game, and guests to $3.75 per game. 
League bowling pricing for the 2024-2025 season will remain the same as 2024 since contracts 
were signed at those rates. 
 



Mike has hired a new supervisor Christine, and Reid Gibb, who has been with RCSC for a year, is 
being trained for increased responsibilities. 
 
Bruce Lamb, USBC League Director:  Bruce reported that having just returned from the 
National Board meeting, he learned that bowling is increasing, and new memberships have also 
increased. Bruce also noted that for the Bowling for Veterans approximately $41,000 was raised in 
Metro Phoenix.  
 
Lynda Bettini, President of the Sun City Bowling Association and Sun City Hall  
of Fame:  No Report  
 
Old Business: None 
 
New Business:  None 
 
Next meeting: Informal meeting Thursday, August 1, 2024 at 9:00am in the Lakeview Lanes 
Meeting Room, and regular scheduled meeting Thursday September 5, 2024 at 9:00am in the  
Lakeview Lanes Meeting Room 
 
Adjournment:  The meeting adjourned at 9:49am. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
 
Darrel Larson, Secretary 


